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PRESS SERVICE STATEMENT

The LUKOIL Press Service warns all concerned of false commercial offers to
purchase petroleum products contained in letters distributed on behalf of members
of LUKOIL's Board of Directors. The letters illegally bear the company's trademarks
and brand identity.

Please use caution when communicating with unknown parties and double-check
the information received against the LUKOIL official web sites (www.lukoil.ru and
www.lukoil.com) and the official web sites of LUKOIL Group companies.

The company bears no responsibility for any unfavorable effect that may result
from accepting such false commercial offers.
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